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Council, submitted on 28 August 2018. 
 
 
 
 

10 TRAFFIC REVIEW WITH A VIEW OF EXTENSION WIDENING OF 
WINBOURNE STREET, WEST RYDE - Councillor Dr Peter Kim          

File Number: CLM/18/1/1/6 - BP18/918 
 

MOTION: 
 

(1) That Council note:- 
 

(a) The 12-month report of the traffic situation in Winbourne Street titled 
“Traffic Management Review of Winbourne Street, West Ryde” was 
completed and published on 28 June 2018. The report confirmed that 
further widening of Winbourne Street, north of Farnell Street is not 
required, based on video monitoring undertaken by staff. The video 
obtained did not identify any noticeable conflicts between buses and cars. 

 
(b) There is a strong community view that the above mentioned report is not a 

true representation of what is occurring (traffic wise) within this section of 
Winbourne Street, West Ryde. 

 
(2) That as a result of the community views presented in (1) the General Manager:- 
 

(a)  Organise a site meeting that includes concerned residents, Council 
officers and any interested Councillors, to be held in Winbourne Street 
within 4 weeks. 

 
(b) Re-investigate the current and future traffic conditions in Winbourne Street 

between Farnell Street and Hermoyne Street, West Ryde to ascertain the 
effectiveness of the current traffic management measures and whether 
any further alteration is required to be undertaken to the road carriageway. 

 
(c) Prepare a report to come back to Council on the cost and feasibility of 

extending the widening of the road carriageway in Winbourne Street to 
Hermoyne Street. 

 
(d) That the investigation and report be completed within 7 months. 
 

 

 
 


